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The Permanent Mission of the Dominican Republic presents its compliments to the Department of Sustainable Development (DSD) of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) of the Organization of American States (OAS) and has the honor to refer to its Note MP-RD-OEA 0610-10, of August 13, 2010, regarding the Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development to be held in Santo Domingo, in the Dominican Republic.

Several delegations have expressed their concern in the sense that between September 28 and October 9, 2010 a series of preparatory meetings and rounds of negotiation will be held in China for the XVI Conference of the Parties (COP16) to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC).  Furthermore, given that there will be a preparatory meeting of COP16 on November 4 and 5, 2010 in Mexico City, to be attended by Ministers of the Americas, the Government of the Dominican Republic has decided to propose changing the dates of the Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development to November 17 to 19, 2010, to ensure that it is a success. This proposal will accordingly be submitted to the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) for its consideration.

The Permanent Mission of the Dominican Republic avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Department of Sustainable Development (DSD) of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) of the Organization of American States (OAS) renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., September 13, 2010

Department of Sustainable Development (DSD) of the

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) of the

Organization of American States (OAS),

Washington, D.C.
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